248

COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS  
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

TERENURE RATHFARNHAM AREA 

COMMITTEE MEETING (2) 

Minutes of Terenure/Rathfarnham Area Committee Meeting (2), (dealing with Community, Parks, Environment and Housing) held on Tuesday 11th April 2007. 
	PRESENT

	

	Councillors

	                  M. Ardagh

	C. Keane

	J. Lahart

	S. Laing

	T.McDermott

	E. Walsh

	A. White


An Cathaoirleach, Councillor T. McDermott presided.
OFFICIALS PRESENT

	Senior Executive Officers 
	B. Coman, P. Murphy, M. O’Shaughnessy, J.Quinlivan 

	Administrative Officers
	T. Curtin, J. Kilgarriff, P. Fleming

	Senior Parks Supertendent
	Dr. C. Boylan

	Senior Executive Parks Superintendent
	M. Keenan 

	Senior Executive Architect
	L. Magee

	Environmental Awareness Officer
	M. Ni Dhomhnaill

	Executive Engineer
	J. McCormack

	Environmental Health Officer
	G. Wynne

	Senior Executive Librarian
	U. Phelan

	Staff Officer
	N. Fitzgibbon

	Clerical Officer
	N. Cronin


TR/332/07  CONFIRMATION AND RE-AFFIRMATION OF MINUTES
HEADED ITEM: (1) 

Minutes of meeting of Terenure/Rathfarnham Area Committee (2), dealing with Housing, Parks, Community and Environment business held on 13th March 2007, which had been circulated, were submitted, APPROVED as a true record and signed.

It was proposed by Councillor T. McDermott, seconded by Councillor J. Lahart and RESOLVED:-

“That the recommendations contained in the Minutes of the Terenure Rathfarnham Area Committee Meeting (2) held on 13th March 2007 be ADOPTED and APPROVED.”
COMMUNITY BUSINESS

TR/333/07  QUESTIONS
It was proposed by Councillor T. McDermott, seconded by Councillor J. Lahart and RESOLVED:

“That pursuant to Standing Order No: 13, Question numbered 1 be ADOPTED and APPROVED.”                                      
TR/334/07  WORKS BEING CARRIED OUT ON TEMPLEOGUE HOUSE  
QUESTION (1) Councillor M. Árdagh   

"To ask the Manager for a report on the works being carried out on Templeogue House and to indicate when the House will be available for community use?"
REPLY:
A detailed report has been sent to the Heritage Section of the Department of the Environment outlining the proposed works for the restoration of the House for full use. This report has followed a number of meetings held with the technical officials of that section whose approval we need before proceeding with the proposals and detailed surveys which are now completed accompanied the report.

The Department have indicated that they will respond by mid-April on the report.

The members will be kept informed of any progress on the matter.

TR/335/07  LIBRARY NEWS EVENTS  

HEADED-ITEM (2) 
The following report by the Manager was READ:
April 2007

	Branch
	Events
	Date

	Ballyroan
	Ceramics by Ulrike Holmquist
	26th March  – 13th April

	
	Art Exhibition: Dundrum Art Group
	Month of April

	
	Jewellery and Pottery from the Marlay Craft Centre
	Month of April

	
	Irish Conversation Group
	Mondays at 6.45pm

	
	French/English Exchange Conversation Group
	Mondays at 7pm

	
	Computer Class

Booking Necessary
	Tuesdays from 10am – 12noon

	
	German Conversation Group
	Tuesdays at 11.15am 



	
	Computer Class

Booking Necessary
	Wednesdays from 10am – 12pm

	
	English for Foreign Nationals
	Wednesdays at 10am No classes on 4th & 11th April

	
	Playtime and Story time for 3-6 year olds
	Wednesdays at 3pm


	
	Spanish Conversation Group
	Wednesdays at 7pm

	
	Writers Group
	Thursdays at 10.30am

	
	Parent & Toddler Group
	Fridays at 10.30am 



	
	Junior Chess Club for 8-14 year olds
	Saturdays at 10.30am

	
	Easter Story time and Face Painting - All Welcome
	Wednesday 11th April at 3pm

	
	Read the book, and then watch the movie - for over 12’s.
	Wednesday 11th April at 6pm

	
	Music for Life 

The Sonata Principle
	Wednesday 11th April at 8pm

	
	Spring Arts and Crafts with Joan Connolly for ages 7- 10 years - Booking Necessary.
	Thursday 12th April at 3pm

	
	Silly Billy Spring Adventure Party for ages 1- 6 - Booking Necessary
	Friday 13th April at 11am

	
	U3A Promoted by Age Action Ireland a self-help model of lifelong learning for older people.
	Monday 16th April at 11am

	
	Poetry Circle
	Tuesday 17th April at 6.45pm 

	
	Green Week
Composting Workshop - all welcome
	Tuesday April 17th at 7.30pm

	
	Storytime with Roisin Raven for ages 5 – 8 year olds - class bookings
	Wednesday 18th April Session 1 at 11am Session 2 at 11.30am

	
	Green Week

Making Puppets from Waste with Helena Huegel for Ages 6 – 9 booking necessary
	Wednesday 18th April at 3.30pm

	
	Junior Book Club 
New Book Club for 8 – 12 year olds Booking Necessary
	Monday 23rd April at 3pm

	
	Housebound deliveries
	Tuesday 24th April



	
	Book Club
	Tuesday 24th April at 7pm

	
	Read the book, and then watch the movie - for over 12’s.
	Wednesday 25th April at 6pm


For further information contact 4941900

April 2007

	Branch
	Events
	Date

	Tallaght 
	Parent and Toddler Group Booking Required
	Wednesdays from 10.30am

	
	Tallaght Historical Society Lecture – Glenasmole Waterworks by Michael Murphy (provisional –tbc)
	Wednesday 18th April at 8pm


For further information contact 462 0073

April 2007

	Branch
	Events
	Date

	Whitechurch
	Yoga for Beginners & Improvers


	Mondays from 9.30am – 1.30pm

	
	Counselling 

By appointment only
	Mondays from 2pm – 4pm

	
	Computers for Improvers
	Mondays from 2pm – 5pm

	
	Guitar & Keyboard lessons for beginners & improvers
	Mondays from 5.30pm – 7pm

	
	Belly Dancing
	Mondays from 7.30pm – 8.30pm

	
	Local Historical Studies
	Mondays from 8pm – 10pm

	
	Guitar & Keyboard lessons for beginners & improvers
	Mondays from 8.30pm – 10pm

	
	Art Classes for Beginners & Improvers
	Tuesdays from 9.30am – 1.30am

	
	Womens Arts & Crafts
	Tuesdays from 2pm – 4pm

	
	Counselling

By appointment only
	Tuesdays from 2pm – 4pm

	
	Computers for beginners
	Tuesdays from 2pm – 5pm

	
	Library open
	Tuesday 1pm-5pm

             6pm – 8pm

Wednesday 1pm-5pm

Thursday 4pm-8pm

	
	Computers for Improvers
	Tuesdays from 6.30pm – 9.30pm

	
	Woodcarving
	Tuesdays from 8pm – 9.30pm


	
	Community Healing

By appointment Reiki, Reflexology, Counselling, Massage, Facials, manicures, addiction counselling. Walk-in service: Ear Acupuncture for stress management and relaxation.
	Wednesdays from 2pm – 9.30pm

	
	Computers for beginners
	Wednesday’s from 2pm – 3.30pm

	
	Spanish Classes
	Thursdays from 9.30am –1.30pm

	
	Adult Basic Education
	Thursdays from 9.30am – 11.30am

	
	Social History Group
	Thursdays from 2pm –4pm

	
	Computers for Senior Citizens
	Thursdays from 2pm – 5pm

	
	Ballyboden Village Community & Business Association
	Thursdays from 7pm – 9pm

	
	Pilates
	Thursdays from 7pm – 9.30pm

	
	Computers for Improvers / Internet Access
	Thursdays from 8pm – 9.30pm

	
	Mother and Toddler Group


	Starting Tuesday 17th April from 1pm - 2.30pm

	
	'Introduction to Feminist / Liberation Theology' with Bernadette Toal Ph.D. Lecturer in Milltown Institute of Theology and Philosophy, member of Orlagh Retreat Team.

Everyone Welcome Tea/Coffee served by Ballyboden Social History Group
	Thursday 19th April from 2pm – 4pm


For further information contact 4930199
Una Phelan, Senior Librarian presented the report.  Following contributions from Councillors S. Laing and C. Keane the report was noted.
TR/336/07  APPLICATION FOR GRANTS  

HEADED-ITEM (3)    

Application for grants under the Council’s Community Grants Scheme have been received from the organisations listed below. Payment of these grants to these organisations, in accordance with the conditions of the Scheme, in the amounts set out hereunder, is recommended for approval:-

	Ref:
	Group
	Type of Application


	Date of Application


	Amount



	GF 1532
	Greenhills Boys Football Club
	Equipment Grant
	22/01/07
	€3,000



	GF 1514
	Greenhills Residents Association
	Start Up Costs for Community Groups
	15/12/06
	€500


Application for Grants (Arts Act 2003)

Application for a grant under the Council’s Arts Grants Scheme has been received from the organisation listed below.  Payment of this grant, in accordance with the conditions of the scheme, in the amount set out hereunder, is recommended for approval.

	Ref:
	Group
	Type of Application

	Date of Application
	Amount

€

	AGF 574
	Group Exhibition – Pauline Brady and Maeve Edwards
	Grant towards a group visual art exhibition in Rathfarnham Castle
	23/3/07
	€200


It was proposed by Councillor S. Laing and seconded by Councillor J. Lahart and RESOLVED:
“That this Committee recommends that South Dublin County Council APPROVE the grants recommended in the foregoing report.” 

TR/337/07  NEW WORKS

HEADED-ITEM (4) 
It was NOTED that there was no business under this heading.
TR/338/07  CORRESPONDENCE
CORRESPONDENCE (1)
It was NOTED that there was no business under this heading.
TR/339/07  CATHAOIRLEACH’S BUSINESS
MOTION (1)
It was NOTED that there was no business under this heading.
TR/340/07  PROVISION OF A NEW MUSIC SCHOOL ON A GREENFIELD SITE
It was proposed by Councillor S. Laing and seconded by Councillor T. McDermott.
MOTION (2)
"That the Manager give a full detailed report on the recent submission by the Directors of Y.E.S. for the provision of a new Music School on a Greenfield Site."

The following report by the Manager was READ:
“A proposal has been just received from Young European Strings for the development of a Music Education Centre on a Green Field site within the South Dublin County area and provides information on:

1.      
Specifications for facilities – footprint (preliminary)

2.      
Information on structure and operation of school.

3.      
Shared usage with other complimentary arts organisations within a 
facility.

Since receiving the proposal in February 2007 the Council has sought clarification from Young European Strings on a number of issues including: Accreditation from the Department of Education and identification of other partners towards the development of the project to ensure the viability of the project.

The matter/request will be considered further on receipt of the above information together with funding arrangements in relation to the proposal.”
Following contributions from Councillors S. Laing, C.Keane, M. Ardagh, A. White and T. McDermott, Mr B. Coman, Senior Executive Officer responded to queries raised and the report was NOTED.
Parks BUSINESS
TR/341/07  QUESTIONS
It was proposed by Councillor T. McDermott, seconded by Councillor J. Lahart and RESOLVED:

“That pursuant to Standing Order No: 13, Questions numbered 2-9 inclusive be ADOPTED and APPROVED.”

TR/342/07  TREE PRUNING IN GREENHILLS INDUSTRIAL ESTATE
QUESTION (2) Councillor M. Árdagh   

"To ask the Manager if the trees growing in Greenhills Industrial Estate and overhanging into the laneway at the rear of St. James Road could be pruned as they are attracting rubbish and build up of litter in the laneways. (Details supplied)?"
REPLY:
These trees are not maintained by the Parks & Landscape Services Department and are a matter for the management of the Greenhills Industrial Estate.  We will arrange for this matter to be brought to their attention.
TR/343/07  CLEAN UP OF THE ORWELL OPEN SPACE
QUESTION (3) Councillor M. Árdagh   

"To ask the Manager to carry out a clean up of the Orwell Open Space as residents have expressed concern about broken glass and bottles in the area?"
REPLY:
Broken glass has recently been removed from the pedestrian footpaths throughout Orwell open space.  A further clean up of the open space is planned in advance of the commencement of seasonal grass cutting in the area which is scheduled to start within the next two weeks.
TR/344/07  TREE PRUNING FOR EDMONDSTOWN GREEN IN NEXT PROGRAMME
QUESTION (4) Councillor J. Lahart    

"To ask the Manager include Edmondstown Green in the next tree pruning programme with specific reference to house no. 35?"
REPLY:
These trees are not considered a priority for pruning at the present time but will be considered in the draft schedule for 2007 / 2008 Arboricultural Programme.
TR/345/07  PRUNE TREES ALONG FONTHILL ABBEY

QUESTION (5) Councillor J. Lahart    

"To ask the Manager to prune the trees along Fonthill Abbey, beginning at number 1 and 
also at Fonthill Park, Ballyboden?"
REPLY:
The trees at this location will be listed for pruning under the 2007/08 Arboricultural Programme which will be undertaken between November 2007 and March 2008.
TR/346/07  REPLACE TREE IN PROSPECT GROVE  
QUESTION (6) Councillor T. McDermott    

"To ask the Manager to immediately replace the tree that was blown down (and partly removed by the council) adjacent to 20 Prospect Grove, Prospect Manor?"
REPLY:
This tree will be listed for replacement under the 2007/08 Arboricultural Programme which will be undertaken between November 2007 and March 2008.  A contractor will be engaged in the near future to remove the stump as part of a tree stump removal programme. 

TR/347/07  REMOVE/REPLACE TREES IN WELLINGTON PARK AREA

QUESTION (7) Councillor T. McDermott    

"To ask the Manager to explain why some mature trees, in good condition, have been removed in the Wellington Park area, if there are plans to replace the trees removed and if there are plans to remove or replace any more and will he make a statement on the matter?"
REPLY:
A small number of trees were removed from Willington Park as part of the current programme of Arboricultural Works for various reasons including one tree which was considered in a dangerous condition and another which has grown too large for its location and was causing damage to a footpath.  However, a large number of new trees have been planted in the Willington area in recent months.  Arrangements to plant further trees in the area will be made as part of the 2007/08 Arboricultural Programme which will be undertaken between November 2007 and March 2008.  
TR/348/07  STANDARDISE THE BOLLARDS AT ROSEMOUNT SHOPPING CENTRE
QUESTION (8) Councillor A. White   

"To ask the Manager to standardise the bollards at the Rosemount Shopping Centre as there appears to be three different types in place at this location, notably at the northern end close to the Londis shop?"
REPLY:
This matter has been referred to the Roads Department who are responsible for the installation of the existing bollards.
TR/349/07  CUT BACK TREES ALONG BALLYBODEN ROAD/FONTHILL ABBEY  
QUESTION (9) Councillor A. White   

"To ask the Manager to arrange to have the trees along Ballyboden Road (and in particular in the area of Fonthill Abbey) cut back or cropped?"
REPLY:
The trees at this location will be listed for pruning under the 2007/08 Arboricultural Programme which will be undertaken between November 2007 and March 2008.
TR/350/07 NEW WORKS     

HEADED-ITEM (5)
It was NOTED that there was no business under this heading.

TR/351/07  CORRESPONDENCE   

CORRESPONDENCE (2)
It was NOTED that there was no business under this heading.

TR/352/07  CATHAOIRLEACH’S BUSINESS – BEECHFIELD PARK
It was proposed by Councillor T. McDermott and seconded by Councillor M. Árdagh.
MOTION (3)
"That the meeting discuss with the aid of a detailed report from the manager, the issues and concerns discussed at the site meeting in Beechfield Park on 27th March, the current status of each issue and proposed next steps."
The following report by the Manager was READ:
“A meeting was held at Beechfield Park on March 27th between officials from the Parks Department, public representatives for the area and representatives of Cherryfield United FC and Castle Celtic FC.  Various matters relating to the upkeep of the park, the football pitches and the pavilion were discussed.  

Seasonal grass cutting in Beechfield Park had not yet commenced as the staff which undertake this task were in the final stages of completing the current tree planting programme.  This is now complete and the routine schedule of grass cutting is underway with the grass at Beechfield Park being cut within recent days.  A litter pick has also been undertaken and weed control will be implemented within the next few weeks.  In accordance with the regular programme of summer maintenance for all parks in the area, these tasks will be ongoing.  

In relation to the pitches, goalposts have been repaired as discussed and sanding of goalmouths has also been completed.  It was also agreed to re-sod the goalmouths in the Senior and Junior pitch during the closed football season. Arrangements are being made to supply the football clubs with a key for gates accessing the park.  

Prior to the meeting, an order had already been issued to a contractor to paint the roof of the pavilion to conceal the graffiti and it is expected that this work will be undertaken as soon as the contractor is available.  Prices are being sought to either sandblast or paint the side walls of the building to eliminate further graffiti and an order to undertake this work will be issued as soon as possible.  

Other matters discussed were a proposed use of an existing hard surfaced area at the rear of the pavilion and in that regard the possibility of a small all-weather facility will be explored by the clubs in association with the County Council and the FAI.  It was agreed to remove the basketball stands/hoops.”
Mary Keenan, Senior Executive Parks Superintendent presented the report.  Following contributions from Councillors M. Árdagh, S. Laing, C. Keane, Ms. M. Keenan responded to queries raised and the report was noted.
TR/353/07  REPORT ON FAUGH’S GAA

It was proposed by Councillor M. Árdagh and seconded by Councillor S. Laing.
MOTION (4)
“That the Manager give a report on the request by Faughs GAA to acquire a strip of land in Tymon Park, approximately 143 ft. x 30 ft., to facilitate the construction of a ball wall adjacent to the club house car park for the use of members of the club.”
The following report by the Manager was READ:

“Faughs GAA Club have a clubhouse facility in Tymon Park adjacent to the car park at Willington and they have the use of grass pitches in the park.  At present, they cater for 22 teams.  About twelve years ago, we were approached by the club who at that time were seeking additional land on which to construct an all weather pitch.  Their request at the time was noted for consideration and when we later received similar requests from two other clubs, St. Judes GAA and Templeogue United FC, we arranged a meeting with all three clubs and indicated our preference for all the clubs to work together for the construction and use of one all-weather facility.  At one of the early meetings with the clubs, a representative of Faughs indicated that they would not have sufficient need for a facility as was planned and accordingly discussions continued with the other two clubs.  They formed a steering group under the name of Willington Holdings and achieved a full size all-weather pitch which was later upgraded and the completed pitch was opened by the Taoiseach, Bertie Ahern, T.D., on the 3rd November 2002.

Some time later, we were approached by representatives of Faughs, again seeking additional land on which to build an all-weather pitch.  Our response was influenced by the fact that a new all-weather pitch had been provided and that the club should seek to obtain the use of that facility, rather than seeking to build an additional facility.  We also made some suggestions as to how the existing grounds around their clubhouse could be modified to cater for their training needs and that we could accommodate any parking needs in the main car park of Tymon Park (Willington).  That offer was not pursued.  However, we later received a request for additional land for a handball alley and after due consideration, that proposal which entailed the removal of approximately 20 trees in Tymon Park was agreed and subsequently, planning permission was granted on the 15th December 2006.  
Since then, the club has now renewed their request for a larger section of land to be granted to them and which would enable them to build a facility of the dimensions, 43.30 metres x 10.65m.  This would entail the granting of a strip of ground of the dimensions 43.30 metres x 9.14 metres, which at present is part of Tymon Park and is planted with approximately 130 trees forming a backdrop to the lakes in that end of the park.  A meeting was held with officials of Faughs GAA club on the 29th March in their clubhouse to discuss this matter. Arising from that meeting, the following should be noted:

· The proposed facility is intended to be an all-weather pitch to cater for the training needs of Juvenile members of the club.  At present, they are using facilities in three locations in Knocklyon and Terenure.

· The club official explained that this need has arisen since a full juvenile section was introduced from the local schools and community 
· The club are not anxious to pursue a possible location in an adjacent school because they have sufficient changing room accommodation in their clubhouse.

· They also mentioned that the all-weather pitch constructed in 2002 is not available because of its active use.

· The proposal also includes a 21 metre long “Ball Wall”.

In order to accommodate this request, approximately 140 twenty-year old trees will have to be removed.  In addition, a section of the lake area will need to be filled to provide sufficient land on which replacement trees can be planted.  These accommodation works are necessary to replace the screen planting and ambience of the lakes area of Willington, where so much environmental improvements have been achieved in the past year.  Apart from land costs, the existing trees would have a value of approximately €60,000 and the cost of filling in a section of the lake would be approximately €15,000.  The environmental considerations include the loss of a maturing woodland habitat, including its associated flora and fauna, that is in the peak of its cycle of growth.  
The question in this case is; should the established environment of a woodland and section of lake which has an appeal to people who value the visual and environmental impact in this section of the park, be removed to provide a social need. Therefore, the issue is one of conflicting values.  The role of the Parks Department has always been to balance both needs for the community.

To facilitate discussion on this motion, it is important that the members are fully aware of the associated issues outlined above.”
It was AGREED to take Motion No 5 in the name of Councillor S. Laing, Motion No 7 in the name of Councillor T. McDermott and Motion No 9 in the name of Councillor C. Keane in conjunction with this item.

It was proposed by Councillor S. Laing and seconded by Councillor M. Árdagh.
MOTION (5)
“That the Manager give a full detailed report of his recent Meeting with Faughs G.A.A. regarding their request to acquire a strip of land adjacent to their property for an outdoor practice area.”
The following report by the Manager was READ:
“Faughs GAA Club have a clubhouse facility in Tymon Park adjacent to the car park at Willington and they have the use of grass pitches in the park.  At present, they cater for 22 teams.  About twelve years ago, we were approached by the club who at that time were seeking additional land on which to construct an all weather pitch.  Their request at the time was noted for consideration and when we later received similar requests from two other clubs, St. Judes GAA and Templeogue United FC, we arranged a meeting with all three clubs and indicated our preference for all the clubs to work together for the construction and use of one all-weather facility.  At one of the early meetings with the clubs, a representative of Faughs indicated that they would not have sufficient need for a facility as was planned and accordingly discussions continued with the other two clubs.  They formed a steering group under the name of Willington Holdings and achieved a full size all-weather pitch which was later upgraded and the completed pitch was opened by the Taoiseach, Bertie Ahern, T.D., on the 3rd November 2002.

Some time later, we were approached by representatives of Faughs, again seeking additional land on which to build an all-weather pitch.  Our response was influenced by the fact that a new all-weather pitch had been provided and that the club should seek to obtain the use of that facility, rather than seeking to build an additional facility.  We also made some suggestions as to how the existing grounds around their clubhouse could be modified to cater for their training needs and that we could accommodate any parking needs in the main car park of Tymon Park (Willington).  That offer was not pursued.  However, we later received a request for additional land for a handball alley and after due consideration, that proposal which entailed the removal of approximately 20 trees in Tymon Park was agreed and subsequently, planning permission was granted on the 15th December 2006.  
Since then, the club have now renewed their request for a larger section of land to be granted to them and which would enable them to build a facility of the dimensions, 43.30 metres x 10.65m.  This would entail the granting of a strip of ground of the dimensions 43.30 metres x 9.14 metres, which at present is part of Tymon Park and is planted with approximately 130 trees forming a backdrop to the lakes in that end of the park.  A meeting was held with officials of Faughs GAA club on the 29th March in their clubhouse to discuss this matter. Arising from that meeting, the following should be noted:

· The proposed facility is intended to be an all-weather pitch to cater for the training needs of Juvenile members of the club.  At present, they are using facilities in three locations in Knocklyon and Terenure.

· The club official explained that this need has arisen since a full juvenile section was introduced from the local schools and community 
· The club are not anxious to pursue a possible location in an adjacent school because they have sufficient changing room accommodation in their clubhouse.

· They also mentioned that the all-weather pitch constructed in 2002 is not available because of its active use.

· The proposal also includes a 21 metre long “Ball Wall”.

In order to accommodate this request, approximately 140 twenty-year old trees will have to be removed.  In addition, a section of the lake area will need to be filled to provide sufficient land on which replacement trees can be planted.  These accommodation works are necessary to replace the screen planting and ambience of the lakes area of Willington, where so much environmental improvements have been achieved in the past year.  Apart from land costs, the existing trees would have a value of approximately €60,000 and the cost of filling in a section of the lake would be approximately €15,000.  The environmental considerations include the loss of a maturing woodland habitat, including its associated flora and fauna, that is in the peak of its cycle of growth.  
The question in this case is; should the established environment of a woodland and section of lake which has an appeal to people who value the visual and environmental impact in this section of the park, be removed to provide a social need. Therefore, the issue is one of conflicting values.  The role of the Parks Department has always been to balance both needs for the community.

To facilitate discussion on this motion, it is important that the members are fully aware of the associated issues outlined above.”
It was proposed by Councillor T. McDermott and seconded by Councillor C. Keane.
MOTION (7) 
“That the Manager report to the meeting full details of recent meetings or correspondence  with Faugh's Hurling Club regarding the construction of an all-weather pitch and practice wall adjacent to their premises.”
The following report by the Manager was READ:
“Faughs GAA Club have a clubhouse facility in Tymon Park adjacent to the car park at Willington and they have the use of grass pitches in the park.  At present, they cater for 22 teams.  About twelve years ago, we were approached by the club who at that time were seeking additional land on which to construct an all weather pitch.  Their request at the time was noted for consideration and when we later received similar requests from two other clubs, St. Judes GAA and Templeogue United FC, we arranged a meeting with all three clubs and indicated our preference for all the clubs to work together for the construction and use of one all-weather facility.  At one of the early meetings with the clubs, a representative of Faughs indicated that they would not have sufficient need for a facility as was planned and accordingly discussions continued with the other two clubs.  They formed a steering group under the name of Willington Holdings and achieved a full size all-weather pitch which was later upgraded and the completed pitch was opened by the Taoiseach, Bertie Ahern, T.D., on the 3rd November 2002.

Some time later, we were approached by representatives of Faughs, again seeking additional land on which to build an all-weather pitch.  Our response was influenced by the fact that a new all-weather pitch had been provided and that the club should seek to obtain the use of that facility, rather than seeking to build an additional facility.  We also made some suggestions as to how the existing grounds around their clubhouse could be modified to cater for their training needs and that we could accommodate any parking needs in the main car park of Tymon Park (Willington).  That offer was not pursued.  However, we later received a request for additional land for a handball alley and after due consideration, that proposal which entailed the removal of approximately 20 trees in Tymon Park was agreed and subsequently, planning permission was granted on the 15th December 2006.  
Since then, the club have now renewed their request for a larger section of land to be granted to them and which would enable them to build a facility of the dimensions, 43.30 metres x 10.65m.  This would entail the granting of a strip of ground of the dimensions 43.30 metres x 9.14 metres, which at present is part of Tymon Park and is planted with approximately 130 trees forming a backdrop to the lakes in that end of the park.  A meeting was held with officials of Faughs GAA club on the 29th March in their clubhouse to discuss this matter. Arising from that meeting, the following should be noted:

· The proposed facility is intended to be an all-weather pitch to cater for the training needs of Juvenile members of the club.  At present, they are using facilities in three locations in Knocklyon and Terenure.

· The club official explained that this need has arisen since a full juvenile section was introduced from the local schools and community 
· The club are not anxious to pursue a possible location in an adjacent school because they have sufficient changing room accommodation in their clubhouse.

· They also mentioned that the all-weather pitch constructed in 2002 is not available because of its active use.

· The proposal also includes a 21 metre long “Ball Wall”.

In order to accommodate this request, approximately 140 twenty-year old trees will have to be removed.  In addition, a section of the lake area will need to be filled to provide sufficient land on which replacement trees can be planted.  These accommodation works are necessary to replace the screen planting and ambience of the lakes area of Willington, where so much environmental improvements have been achieved in the past year.  Apart from land costs, the existing trees would have a value of approximately €60,000 and the cost of filling in a section of the lake would be approximately €15,000.  The environmental considerations include the loss of a maturing woodland habitat, including its associated flora and fauna, that is in the peak of its cycle of growth.  
The question in this case is; should the established environment of a woodland and section of lake which has an appeal to people who value the visual and environmental impact in this section of the park, be removed to provide a social need. Therefore, the issue is one of conflicting values.  The role of the Parks Department has always been to balance both needs for the community.

To facilitate discussion on this motion, it is important that the members are fully aware of the associated issues outlined above.”
It was proposed by Councillor C. Keane and seconded by Councillor T. McDermott.
MOTION (9)
“That this Committee discusses with a view to finding an agreeable way forward to facilitate FAUGHS GAA club provide a hard weather pitch - this facility is badly required to facilitate the juvenile section of  the club going forward to senior level.”
The following report by the Manager was READ:

“Faughs GAA Club have a clubhouse facility in Tymon Park adjacent to the car park at Willington and they have the use of grass pitches in the park.  At present, they cater for 22 teams.  About twelve years ago, we were approached by the club who at that time were seeking additional land on which to construct an all weather pitch.  Their request at the time was noted for consideration and when we later received similar requests from two other clubs, St. Judes GAA and Templeogue United FC, we arranged a meeting with all three clubs and indicated our preference for all the clubs to work together for the construction and use of one all-weather facility.  At one of the early meetings with the clubs, a representative of Faughs indicated that they would not have sufficient need for a facility as was planned and accordingly discussions continued with the other two clubs.  They formed a steering group under the name of Willington Holdings and achieved a full size all-weather pitch which was later upgraded and the completed pitch was opened by the Taoiseach, Bertie Ahern, T.D., on the 3rd November 2002.

Some time later, we were approached by representatives of Faughs, again seeking additional land on which to build an all-weather pitch.  Our response was influenced by the fact that a new all-weather pitch had been provided and that the club should seek to obtain the use of that facility, rather than seeking to build an additional facility.  We also made some suggestions as to how the existing grounds around their clubhouse could be modified to cater for their training needs and that we could accommodate any parking needs in the main car park of Tymon Park (Willington).  That offer was not pursued.  However, we later received a request for additional land for a handball alley and after due consideration, that proposal which entailed the removal of approximately 20 trees in Tymon Park was agreed and subsequently, planning permission was granted on the 15th December 2006.  
Since then, the club have now renewed their request for a larger section of land to be granted to them and which would enable them to build a facility of the dimensions, 43.30 metres x 10.65m.  This would entail the granting of a strip of ground of the dimensions 43.30 metres x 9.14 metres, which at present is part of Tymon Park and is planted with approximately 130 trees forming a backdrop to the lakes in that end of the park.  A meeting was held with officials of Faughs GAA club on the 29th March in their clubhouse to discuss this matter. Arising from that meeting, the following should be noted:

· The proposed facility is intended to be an all-weather pitch to cater for the training needs of Juvenile members of the club.  At present, they are using facilities in three locations in Knocklyon and Terenure.

· The club official explained that this need has arisen since a full juvenile section was introduced from the local schools and community 
· The club are not anxious to pursue a possible location in an adjacent school because they have sufficient changing room accommodation in their clubhouse.

· They also mentioned that the all-weather pitch constructed in 2002 is not available because of its active use.

· The proposal also includes a 21 metre long “Ball Wall”.

In order to accommodate this request, approximately 140 twenty-year old trees will have to be removed.  In addition, a section of the lake area will need to be filled to provide sufficient land on which replacement trees can be planted.  These accommodation works are necessary to replace the screen planting and ambience of the lakes area of Willington, where so much environmental improvements have been achieved in the past year.  Apart from land costs, the existing trees would have a value of approximately €60,000 and the cost of filling in a section of the lake would be approximately €15,000.  The environmental considerations include the loss of a maturing woodland habitat, including its associated flora and fauna, that is in the peak of its cycle of growth.  
The question in this case is; should the established environment of a woodland and section of lake which has an appeal to people who value the visual and environmental impact in this section of the park, be removed to provide a social need. Therefore, the issue is one of conflicting values.  The role of the Parks Department has always been to balance both needs for the community.

To facilitate discussion on this motion, it is important that the members are fully aware of the associated issues outlined above.”
Dr. C. Boylan, Senior Parks Superintendent presented the reports.   Following contributions from Councillors T. McDermott, S. Laing, M. Ardagh, J. Lahart, A. White, C. Keane and E. Walsh, Dr. C Boylan, responded to queries raised.  The report was NOTED and it was AGREED to explore all options/alternatives and present a further report on this issue to a future meeting of this committee.
TR/354/07  CLARIFY THE SITUATION REGARDING WALKWAY AT BROOKWOOD   

It was proposed by Councillor J. Lahart and seconded by Councillor T. McDermott.
MOTION (6)
"That the Manager clarifies the situation pertaining to arrangements regarding the walkway at Brookwood."
The following report by the Manager was READ and NOTED:
“Arising from a series of meetings in recent months with residents of Brookwood estate, particularly to address the issue of anti-social behaviour in the vicinity of the riverside walkway, the Parks Department have agreed to undertake works as follows:

· To install lockable, anti-cycle gates on the access to the riverside walkway from Scholarstown Road and at the access from Springvale.  It was intended that these gates would be locked outside of normal park opening hour and the residents of Brookwood initially undertook to manage the opening and closing of these gates.  However, at a recent meeting the residents made a decision to defer locking of the gates and to monitor their efficiency in controlling motor cycle access along the walkway without being locked.  These gates are scheduled for installation within the next week.

· Significant thinning and removal of fallen trees and understorey shrubbery was completed by the Parks Department in recent months in order to open views and enable supervision of the riverside walkway from Brookwood and to reduce cover for perpetrators of anti-social behaviour.   Further clearance, particularly of understorey growth will be undertaken throughout the growing season as deemed necessary.  

· To install a 1.2m high railing with anti-cycle access gates incorporated at two key points along agreed open sections of the boundary of Brookwood with the riverside walk.  This will require significant removal of shrubbery along this boundary to provide clearance for the installation of the new railing and at a recent meeting it was agreed to defer this work until the autumn.  In the meantime, arrangements are being made for the purchase of the required railing to ensure its immediate availability when required. 

· Contact has been made by the Parks Department with the Environment section of Dublin City Council with regard to the pipe which spans the river in order to secure the pipe from public access.  This pipe is the responsibility of the City Council and we await their action on this matter.

· The Parks Department in association with the Council’s litter warden provided assistance to the residents with a clean up of the riverside walk in the latter part of 2006.”
TR/355/07  IMPROVE MAINTENANCE IN DARGLE WOOD AND ORLAGH   

It was proposed by Councillor A. White and seconded by Councillor T. McDermott.
MOTION (8)   

"That the Manager report to the committee on the Council's policy generally in relation to working with local residents and associations to improve the maintenance and appearance of estates such as Dargle Wood and Orlagh which could benefit from some additional shrubs and trees."
The following report by the Manager was READ and NOTED:

“The Parks Department is keen to provide assistance in any way possible and to work jointly with residents and representative associations to enhance the maintenance and appearance of all residential areas throughout the county.  Many very positive examples of joint initiatives between residents association and the Parks Department exist.  The residents of Dargle Wood and Orlagh estates should contact the Parks Department to arrange meetings in order to discuss and explore opportunities to enhance the landscape treatment of their areas.”
TR/356/07  PROGRESS ON OWENDOHER RIVER WALKWAY

It was proposed by Councillor J. Lahart and seconded by Councillor T. McDermott.
MOTION (10) 

"That the Manager outline, as promised, progress to date on the Owendoher River walkway, now in the third year of its existence; the Rathfarnham Castle Formal Garden and when Parks Proposes to connect Rathfarnham Village with the Castle as envisaged in the County Development Plan."
The following report by the Manager was READ and NOTED:

“It is proposed that approximately €100,000 will be spent on improvement works on the Owendoher riverside walkway in the current year.  An examination is being made of the feasibility of allocating this funding to the restoration of an existing pedestrian bridge across the river at Hillside Park.  It is also planned to undertake improvement works on the open space area between Scholarstown Road and Taylors Lane.  In addition, a significant programme of work has been agreed with the residents of Brookwood estate to be undertaken in the vicinity of the riverside walk.  The construction of a pedestrian bridge linking Prospect Manor to Edmonstown Road is nearing completion and is subject to final works on installation of services beneath the bridge structure while public lighting is to be installed in the Prospect Manor open space to facilitate access across the bridge. 
The design detail of the ornamental garden at Rathfarnham Castle involves a significant amount of construction work including low stone walls and paving detail and this is scheduled as part of the bricklayers’ ongoing programme of work to commence in early summer. 

The issue of a connection between Rathfarnham Village with the Castle is a matter for the Council’s Planning Department in association with the Roads Department.”
TR/357/07  GREENHILLS COMMUNITY GARDEN PROJECT   

It was proposed by Councillor M. Árdagh and seconded by Councillor T. McDermott .
MOTION (11)
"That the Manager report on the situation in relation to the Greenhills Community Garden Project and their proposal to develop a site for a community garden which is located at the rear of the junction at St. James and St. Peter's Road which is vested in two trustees registered in the Land Registry on Folio 19900F for the benefit of Greenhills Residents Association."

The following report by the Manager was READ:

“A sum of €5,000 has been provided under the 2007 Parks Works Programme to assist with the establishment of a community garden on a piece of ground at the rear of the junction of St Peters Road with St James Road in the Greenhills area.  The project is being organised by the Greenhills Community Garden Project with a committee comprising residents from the locality.  The site is administered by a trustee on behalf of the Greenhills Residents Association.  

The Parks Department have in recent weeks undertaken a clean up of the site on which there was a considerable amount of illegal dumping and have done some preparatory work on ground leveling.  Arrangements are being made to install boundary fencing to secure the site within the next few weeks.  This work is being done by the Parks Department to assist the committee of the Greenhills Community Garden Project, which has the approval of the trustee of the site to progress this project.”
Following contributions from Councillors M. Ardagh, C. Keane, S. Laing, E. Walsh, T. McDermott and A. White, Dr. C. Boylan, Senior Parks Superintendent responded to queries raised and it was agreed that the matter be discussed with Greenhills Community Council and that a further report be presented to the May meeting of this committee.
Environment BUSINESS
TR/358/07  QUESTIONS
It was proposed by Councillor T. McDermott, seconded by Councillor J. Lahart and RESOLVED:

“That pursuant to Standing Order No: 13, Questions numbered 10-16 inclusive be ADOPTED and APPROVED.”

TR/359/07  2007 JUNK COLLECTION LIST
QUESTION (10) Councillor M. Árdagh   

"To ask the Manager to include the following roads serviced by the College and Wainsfort Residents Association on the 2007 Junk Collection list:

Wainsfort Road, Wainsfort Drive, Wainsfort Park, Wainsfort Grove, Manor Avenue, Wainsfort Avenue, Wainsfort Crescent, Wainsfort Gardens, College Drive, College Park, College Crescent,  The Orchard and Fortfield Road?"
REPLY:
All of the above mentioned roads are included on the draft 2007 Junk Collection Schedule with the exception of The Orchard, which received a Junk Collection in 2005 and therefore is not due a collection again until 2010 in accordance with the five year rota system for junk collections which was approved by the Environment Strategic Policy Committee in 2006. 

TR/360/07  SUPPLY LITTER BINS ON TEMPLEVILLE ROAD

QUESTION (11) Councillor M. Árdagh   

"To ask the Manager to supply litter bins on Templeville Road between Fortfield Park and Templeogue College to encourage the children attending local schools to use them and reduce the amount of litter on the roads?"
REPLY:
A review of cleansing services which is currently being carried out by the Council is expected to be completed in the near future. Negotiations are ongoing between the Council and representatives of the relevant Trade Unions. No additional litter bins are being installed pending the completion of the review which, inter alia, will establish what additional capacity exists for servicing of new litter bins.  

When the cleansing review is completed all requests for additional litter bins throughout the County will be examined and a priority list will be drawn up of the areas where additional bins would contribute to the general level of cleanliness which is desirable. The area mentioned in the Motion will be included in the list. 

TR/361/07  REMOVAL OF GRAFFITI FROM REAR WALL OF GROSVENOR COURT   

QUESTION (12) Councillor M. Árdagh   

"To ask the Manager to remove the graffiti from the rear wall of first house of Grosvenor Court backing onto the Poddle and the wall on the left side of the access laneway to Beechfield Court access off Whitehall Road West?"
REPLY:
The areas in question have been included in the list of 160 locations for which  requests have been received to have graffiti removed. 

At present it is not possible to say when the graffiti at Grosvenor Court and Beechfield Court will be dealt with due to the extensive list of areas on hand. 
TR/362/07  ILLEGAL DUMPING AT WHITECHURCH PLACE

QUESTION (13) Councillor J. Lahart    

"To ask the Manager what action has been taken in relation to the illegal dumping from an anti-social behaviour point of view at Whitechurch Place recently which reported to Management?"

REPLY:
This matter has been investigated by the Litter Warden. The Warden reports that he has called to and spoken with the owner of the affected property.  He has agreed to provide materials which will assist the owners in cleaning their property and he has also offered an arrangement to have the collected waste removed by the Council’s cleansing section.  The Warden has been unable to identify the offenders in this instance and therefore has been unable to date to take enforcement action.  He has advised the resident accordingly.  He has left his contact details with the resident for future reference. 

TR/363/07  GRAFFITI AT REAR OF HOUSES IN DARGLE WOOD LR  
QUESTION (14) Councillor J. Lahart    

"To ask the Manager take all necessary steps to remove the graffiti at the rear of houses in Dargle Wood (Lower) as they face the open space?"
REPLY:
The area in question has been included in the list of 160 locations from which Graffiti is required to be removed by either the Council’s Graffiti Removal Crew or by a specialist contractor. 

At present it is not possible to say when the graffiti at Dargle Wood will be dealt with due to the extensive list of areas requiring treatment which is on hand.  

TR/364/07 JUNK COLLECTION FOR WAINSFORT COLLEGE AREA   

QUESTION (15) Councillor S. Laing    

"To ask the Manager to provide a junk collection for the Wainsfort -College area which has not been provided since Sept. 2002?"

REPLY:
Wainsfort College area is included on the draft Junk Collection Schedule for 2007. 

TR/365/07  CLEAN UP OF LANEWAY AT BEVERLY GREEN   

QUESTION (16) Councillor A. White   

"To ask the Manager to inspect and arrange to clean up the laneway at Beverly Green which has become untidy and blighted with graffiti?"
REPLY:
The Litter Warden has been requested to inspect this area and refer it to the Council’s Cleansing and Graffiti Removal Crew as appropriate. 

TR/366/07  REPORT ON JUNK COLLECTION 2007   

HEADED-ITEM (6)
The following report by the Manager was READ:-

Report on Junk Collection 2007

“The attached schedule shows a list of areas which will receive a Junk Collection in the current year.  Following the examination by the Environment SPC in 2006 of the issue of annual junk collections to RAPID areas it was agreed by the SPC that this service would be provided once every two years to those areas.  The change in frequency of service to the RAPID areas should facilitate, for the foreseeable future the delivery of the junk collection service to other areas on a ‘once in five years’ rota.  The schedule of areas to receive a collection this year is set out below.  

The junk collection service is due to be provided earlier in the year than on recent occasions, commencing in May and due to be completed in August. Householders will receive advance individual notification.”
	ESTATE
	DETAILS

	Grangebrook
	Vale,Avenue,Park Close

	The Recorders(154 Whitehall Road)

	Bella Vista Lodge
	

	Stonepark Abbey
	Abbey,Court,Orchard

	Dispensary Lane
	

	Loreto Terrace
	

	Woodside
	

	Templeroan Downs
	

	Mount Alton- Knocklyon Road
	Knocklyon

	Parkview Lawns
	

	Longwood Park
	

	Rathfarnham Castle
	The Parklands/Castlelands/Courtyard/Castleside Drive

	
	The Greenlands/Lakelands/Woodlands/Spruce Lodge/

	
	Hazel Lodge/Poplar Lodge/Whitethorn Lodge

	Castlefield manor
	

	Knockfield Manor
	

	Corrybeg
	

	Fortfield
	Ave,Drive,Grove,Park,Road

	College Estate
	Drive,Park,Crescent

	Manor Avenue
	

	Wainsfort Park
	

	Wainsfort Rd
	

	Wainsfort Avenue
	

	Wainsfort Crescent
	

	Wainsfort Gardens
	

	Wainsfort Drive
	

	Wainsfort Grove
	Manor Avenue

	Brookwood
	

	Grange Downs
	

	Templeroan
	Ave/Meadows/Downs/Park/View/Close/Way/Drive/

	
	Crescent/Mews/Court/Grove/Green Lodge

	Woodfield Estate
	

	Glendown Estate
	Green/Road/Grove/Close/Lawn/Ave/Court/Crescent/Drive/
Park


Mr. L. Magee, Senior Executive Engineer presented the report.  Following contributions from Councillors A. White, S. Laing, T. McDermott and C. Keane, Mr. L. Magee responded to queries raised and the report was NOTED.
TR/367/07  NEW WORKS   

HEADED-ITEM (7)
It was NOTED that there was no business under this heading.
TR/368/07  CORRESPONDENCE   

CORRESPONDENCE (3)
It was NOTED that there was no business under this heading.
TR/369/07  CATHAOIRLEACH’S BUSINESS – WATER SUPPLY
It was proposed by Councillor T. McDermott and seconded by Councillor A. White.
MOTION (12)
"That the meeting discuss with a detailed report from the manager the recent series of cutting-off of water supplies at short notice to areas of Rathfarnham."
The following report by the Manager was READ:
“Dublin City Council has been carrying out essential works to the watermain on the Grange Road, Rathfarnham over the past number of weeks to facilitate the construction of the Green Route by South Dublin County Council. These works were notified to the this Council by Dublin City Council in advance of commencement of works in order that the Council could endeavor, where possible, to minimize loss of supply to affected residents of South Dublin County.  Unfortunately this is not always possible and loss of water for a number of hours can be unavoidable.

Public Notices were placed in the Irish Independent on the 14th, 21st and 28th of March informing residents of this shutdown and consequent possible loss of supply. Information regarding the shutdown was posted on the Council’s website www.southdublin.ie and notification to the Customer Care Section and to all Councillors was given at least twenty four hours in advance of the works.  This timeframe is normally considered sufficient notification and has proved to be adequate in the past in similar situations.

Water tankers from the Council’s Water & Drainage Depot were also on standby in the area to deal with any residents experiencing severe water shortage.”
Following contributions from Councillors T. McDermott, A. White, C. Keane and S. Laing, Mr. P. Fleming, Administrative Officer and Mr. J. McCormack, Executive Engineer responded to queries raised and the report was NOTED.
Housing BUSINESS
TR/370/07  QUESTIONS
It was proposed by Councillor T. McDermott, seconded by Councillor J. Lahart and RESOLVED:

“That pursuant to Standing Order No: 13, Question number 17 be ADOPTED and APPROVED.”

TR/371/07  REPORT ON COMMUNITY FACILITIES/ SHELTER HOUSING  
QUESTION (17):  Councillor M. Árdagh   

"To ask the Manager for a report on the provision of community facilities/shelter housing in:  Kimmage Manor and Fortfield Square and to give some indication in relation to when these facilities will become available?"
REPLY:
It is proposed that 51 units of sheltered accommodation be provided at the site of the former Eircom Training Centre, Wainsfort Road, Terenure.  It is envisaged that the units will be managed on behalf of the Council by a Voluntary Housing Association with the relevant expertise required to manage such a facility.

It is proposed that the sheltered units will consist of the following:

13 No. 2 Bedroom 4 person units

22 No. 2 Bedroom  3 person units

15 No. 1 Bedroom 1/2 person units

1 No. Caretaker unit

While each suite will be a self contained unit, with dedicated kitchen, bathroom and living area, the project will also incorporate shared facilities including a communal dining room and kitchen, laundry service, medical treatment room and specially equipped assisted bathrooms.  The facility is designed to allow elderly persons maintain their independence for as long as possible, while providing in-house care facilities as required. Current indications are that some of the properties may become available in late 2007 but this timeframe is subject to change as the Council is reliant on the developer in that regard. 

With regard to Fortfield Square it is proposed that a number of Sheltered units be provided at this location but full details have yet to be finalised with the developer.

Members will be kept informed of further progress in due course. 

TR/372/07  ITEMS NOT REACHED

MOTION (13):  Councillor J. Lahart    

"That this Council exerts all its influences to persuade the OPW to incorporate the Bring Centre on Grange Road into the grounds of St Enda's Park, or to seek a more suitable location."

MOTION (14):  Councillor T. McDermott    

"That the Manager give a report on plans and / or results of recent environmental monitoring of the builders yard in Muckross".

MOTION (15)   Councillor J. Lahart    

"That the Manager establish the ownership of the laneway to the rear of houses at Glenbrook Park, Rathfarnham (access to which is adjacent to one of the houses at this location) to establish whether householders are within their rights to apportion this laneway for their rear gardens and to make a statement on the matter?"

HEADED-ITEM (8):  Housing Department   

Report on Housing Construction Programme

HEADED-ITEM (9):  Housing Department   

Report on Quarterly Statistics for Anti Social Behaviour

HEADED-ITEM (10):  Housing Department   

Quarterly Report on Affordable Housing Scheme.

 NEW WORKS   

HEADED-ITEM (11) 
It was NOTED that there was no business under this heading.
CORRESPONDENCE   

CORRESPONDENCE (4)
It was NOTED that there was no business under this heading.
CATHAOIRLEACH’S BUSINESS   

MOTION (16)
It was NOTED that there was no business under this heading.
CHERRYFIELD TRAVELLER ACCOMMODATION 
MOTION (17) Councillor J. Lahart    

"That the Manager outline what steps have been taken to address serious local concerns related to the Cherryfield Traveller Accommodation."

CHERRYFIELD TRAVELLER ACCOMMODATION  

MOTION (18) Councillor A. White   

"That the Manager urgently addresses the worsening problems at the Cherryfield Traveller Accommodation Site by putting in place a management plan for the site, since the current arrangements are clearly not working, and the situation has further deteriorated since this committee discussed the matter in January of this year."

 The meeting concluded at 5.30 p.m.

Siniú  ________________              Dáta ________________ 

             An Cathaoirleach

